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LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING

May 14, 2008

Budget Committee members in attendance included Bob Ackerman, Pat Albright, Roger Hall, Paul Holman, Susie Johnston, Tony McCown, Chris Matson, Marston Morgan, Stefan Ostrach, Pat Riggs-Henson, Dennis Shine, Chris Turek, and Rick Yecny.
Also in attendance were President Mary Spilde, Vice President Sonya Christian, and Associate Vice President Greg Morgan.

1.  Call to Order

Chair Yecny called the meeting to order at 5:07 p.m.

1a.  Agenda

No changes were made to the agenda.
1b.  Approval of May 7, 2008, Minutes

Hall moved to approve the minutes from the April 22, 2008, budget committee meeting.  Holman seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously

2.  Statements from the Public 

Salt asked that the budget committee consider an alternative budget which does not slash employee compensation.  He suggested that the budget committee request a report of how the college arrived at the current budget situation and ask administration how much contingency funds are incorporated.

3.  Update from Mary Spilde
Spilde recognized that the budget committee had a difficult task before them in approving the budget.  She reminded the committee that the college needs to align our revenues and expenses and cannot continue deficit spending.  She stated that she understands the challenges of this budget, but it sets the college on a track of reaching fiscal sustainability.
4.  Budget Committee Discussion

Ackerman asked about the reduction in health insurance costs, and where the savings from that reduction will go.  Morgan and Spilde explained that the college had allowed 1 million dollars for an increase in compensation and benefits.  The lower rate for insurance increases will free up more of the $1 million for compensation.  The funds have been encumbered for bargaining.

Ostrach asked where the reimbursement from the Foundation is noted in the budget.  Morgan explained that the revenue had already been accounted for, and the expense needed to be added as it was not broken down in past budget documents.  We are not actually increasing funding for the foundation; we are making the revenue and expense balance.  Spilde explained that the Foundation supports the classified staff; three management positions are supported by the general fund, one of which is for the capital campaign and will be reimbursed by the Foundation.  McCown and Hall clarified that the Foundation would need to cover their costs one way or another – either through the fundraising or the general fund.  Keeping some of the costs in the general fund gives the college greater oversight over the Foundation.  An independent Foundation would not be best for the college.
Ackerman had asked for some clarification on the professional development funds, but then acknowledged that these funds are part of the contractual agreement.  It is beyond the budget committee purview, but it could be addressed in bargaining.  Shine expressed strong support for the professional development programs.
Ostrach questioned why Human Resources, a department which has spent only half of their allotted materials and supplies budget, is getting an increase next year.  Dennis Carr, Human Resources Director, explained that all of the expenses for the year have not yet been posted and there are a number of claims on the Human Resources budget.  For instance, the spring conference, which took place May 2, is a major expense, and costs from the event are not yet included in year-to-date actuals.  In addition, expenditures for recruitment have been limited this year, but that is not expected to continue.  
Marston Morgan requested a current projection of this fiscal year, looking for a projection on the end-of-year balance.  Greg Morgan explained that we cannot put projections in reporting data, but that he estimated about $800,000 will be left at the end of the year.
Shine moved that the Lane Community College District budget committee approve the 2008-09 fiscal year operating budget for all funds totaling $171,201,492.  Holman seconded.

Matson stated that he would not support the budget.  The budget is not transparent; there are too many unanswered questions.  He has a fiduciary responsibility to taxpayers and students.  

Ackerman moved to amend the motion to state that the approximate $400,000 savings in insurance premiums projected for next fiscal year be used for tuition reductions and be adjusted appropriately.  Morgan seconded.  

McCown pointed out that the board had already taken action on increasing tuition in a previous meeting.
Hall reminded the committee that the college does not have an extra $400,000; because of the lower than anticipated insurance costs, there is an additional $400,000 that can be applied to other forms of compensation.  
Amended motion failed 1 – 12.  Ackerman approved.
Ostrach felt that this was not an adequate budget.  He would like to see more line items and more clarity in the budget, even if that means a bigger budget document.  Albright would also prefer to see a larger document, especially when there is a significant change or increase.  
Original motion passed 10 – 3.  Ackerman, Matson, Ostrach dissented.
Albright moved that the Lane Community College District budget committee approve taxes for the 2008-09 fiscal year at the permanent rate of .6191 per $1,000 of assessed value for operating purposes, and in the amount of $6,194,000 for payment of bond principal and interest.  McCown seconded.

Motion passed 11 – 2.  Ackerman and Matson dissented.  
At the request of budget committee members, Riggs-Henson stated that a work session will be scheduled for July.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.
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